

Village of Pigeon News

29 South Main Street, P.O Box 379 Pigeon, Michigan 48755 www.pigeonmichigan.com email-villageofpigeon@gmail.com

Hall (989) 453-2733 • Fax (989) 453-3000 • Police (989) 453-3001 • DPW After Hours Emergency (989) 453-3473

Volume 12, Issue 3 June 2019

Village Officials

Michael LePage, President (2020) Marc Hill, Trustee (2020) Michael Wehner, Trustee (2020) Robert Chandonnet, Trustee (2020) Shelly Gunden, Trustee (2022) Kent Shetler, Trustee (2022) Matthew Esch, Trustee (2022)

Village Hours

Hall: 9am – 4pm DPW: 7 am –3:30pm Monday through Friday unless otherwise posted.

Village Council Meetings

Third Monday of every month at 7pm at the village hall.

Holiday Closings

July 4th, 2019

Water and Sewer Rates

As of April 1, 2019 \$15.34 per 1,000 gal. Water \$23.01 Water Ready-to-Serve Fee \$8.02 per 1,000 gal. Sewer \$12.03 Sewer Ready-to-Serve Fee

Trash/Brush Collection

Every Wednesday unless a holiday falls on Mon., Tues. or Wed. then pickup will be on Thursday that week. Rate: \$16.10 per month. Large items please call Emterra at 1-877-609-6753

Utility Bill Due Dates

Utility Bills issued <u>June 1, 2019</u>, are due <u>June 20, 2019</u>. Late charges will be applied to any bill not paid by the due date.

Internet Bill Pay

Go to the village website and on the left hand side of the Home Page click on "Pay Utility Bill Online".

MISS DIG

If you are doing any work in your yard and need utilities located please call 1-800-482-7171 or 811

Yard Debris

Please do not place grass clippings and tree branches out in the street. It creates a hazard for other residents; and can cause problems with our storm sewers. If you have branches or grass clippings that need to be taken care of before the weekly Wednesday Brush Pick-up by Emterra, please take them to the DPW Garage at 70 N. Main St..

Village of Pigeon 2019 Drinking Water Quality Report

The water quality report describing the source and quality of your drinking water is available on the village website. If you would like a copy mailed to you please contact the village hall. To view the report online go to:

https://static1.squarespace.com/stat ic/5b466bff697a985ac43e0058/t/5 ceee867eef1a116b7d1f891/155916 0935908/2019+Consumer+Confid ence+Report.pdf

Pigeon VFW Hall New Name

The facility is now the <u>Pigeon</u>
<u>Event Center</u> featuring the
Veteran's and Winsor Room's. If
you are interested in renting this
newly renovated facility please call
the village hall.

2019 Farmer's Summerfest Will be July 18-21, 2019.

Dear Residents,

Hopefully summer is right around the corner!

The Village has many summer projects planned that will be getting underway very shortly. You may have noticed yellow ribbons on many trees around town, they have been identified and prioritized for removal. If you have a question on one on your property, please contact the Village Hall. Street infrastructure updates, with new water and storm sewer lines, will take place in early August. The streets affected are E. Michigan Avenue from N. Main to Frank Street's and South Frank Street. Cost of the project is \$869,900 of which funding will be covered by the street, water funds and street millage. The project will not require any borrowed funds or additional debt to the Village.

Landscaping will be started and completed at the Pigeon Event Center (formerly VFW) in June. Improvements to Veterans Park, adjacent to the Hall, with demolition of the Pump House building in the middle of the park and replaced with a Gazebo that can be used for weddings or family outings. Weekly yard waste has resumed during garbage day pickups, be sure to have an "X" on the container to identify it for pickup.

Have a great summer! President Michael LePage